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      MALCOLM SARGENT PRIMARY SCHOOL

           Love To Learn 



17 March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers
COVID-19 UPDATE 
I am writing to you following the bubble closure of Y6G this week. To receive news of a positive Covid-19 case so soon after the full re-opening of school is sadly a timely reminder that this wretched pandemic is not yet over. In order to stop the spread of the virus, we all need to remain vigilant about following the guidance on social distancing, wearing masks and washing hands. 
I have included italicised extracts from and hyperlinks to Government guidance below so that you have access to the latest information.  For instance, the link below relates to social distancing, still a vital tool in limiting the spread of the disease:
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/social-distancing/what-you-need-to-do/
I thought that it might be useful to clarify some of the queries that we have received at the school office for the benefit of everyone in our school community: 
Isolation
The school supports contact tracing for our pupils in conjunction with the Department for Education Coronavirus Helpline. 

Please be assured that when we close a bubble or pod, we carefully trace, in line with DfE guidance, any pupil or staff member who has been in close contact with the infected person. There are very specific guidelines to follow including how long the contact has been, how close, whether masks were worn, whether the persons were facing each other or side-to-side etc. That allows us to have a very clear guide on who needs to isolate. Those are the children and staff members who receive the letter advising of the need to isolate. We do not ask anyone to isolate who does not need to.
The Government recognises that children in isolation can cause difficulties in families, especially for working parents:
As schools return to full attendance, we understand parents’ frustration when their child is asked to isolate at home either after testing positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), or because of being in close contact of someone who has tested positive. 
However self-isolation is one of the most important things we can do to help stop the spread of the virus and help protect our friends, family and our community. Around one in three people with coronavirus (COVID-19) have no symptoms, and so finding and isolating these hidden cases quickly will help to stop outbreaks before they get a chance to develop.

Self-Isolating with Young Children  
The main query we have received each time a bubble has closed over the past year relates to adherence to the self-isolation guidance, with young children. 
The Government advice on this is as follows: 
It may be difficult for some people to separate themselves from others in their household. Not all these measures will be possible if you are living with children or have caring responsibilities but follow this guidance to the best of your ability in these circumstances.

Ultimately, what we do not want to see is a return to the virus rapidly spreading across our community, just when we are all being more hopeful about an end to the lockdown in sight and the promise of vaccine rollout!  It is therefore critical that we follow the isolation and self-isolation guidance in order to break the chain of transmission of the virus.  

To assist, I have included, at the end of this letter, further extracts from Government guidance, which may be helpful.

Home Testing Kits 
The DfE has advised us that even if parents have lateral flows test kits available, they should not test the children in isolation.  This is because, even if a negative result is being given, your child may be in the early stages of incubating the virus without knowing it.  Thankfully, children often do not show any symptoms of the disease. For this reason, even if they receive a negative test result, they still have to isolate for the full ten-day period.  However, the remainder of the family or household should continue to test twice weekly.
Zoe App 
I would also remind all parents that they can take part in the Zoe Covid-19 symptom study group and full details of this are contained within my letter of 2 March 2021.
Our Unique School Network Code is AXS1VRL. To avoid outsiders joining, please do not share this code with anyone who is not a parent of our school.

For more helpful information including full instructions on how to join and use the COVID Symptom Study app, please head to: https://covid.joinzoe.com/schools
Thank you for your continued support. Hopefully, brighter, more “normal” times are on the horizon! 
Yours sincerely
T J Revell, 
Principal
Government Guidance: How COVID-19 is spread
COVID-19 spreads from person to person through small droplets, aerosols and through direct contact. Surfaces and belongings can also be contaminated with COVID-19 when people with the infection cough or sneeze or touch them. The risk of spread is greatest when people are close to each other, especially in poorly ventilated indoor spaces and when people spend a lot of time together in the same room.  Social distancing, washing your hands and good respiratory hygiene (using and disposing of tissues), cleaning surfaces and keeping indoor spaces well ventilated are the most important ways to reduce the spread of COVID-19.  People who have COVID-19 can infect others from around 2 days before symptoms start, and for up to 10 days after. They can pass the infection to others, even if they have mild symptoms or no symptoms at all, which is why they must stay at home.  People who live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 are at higher risk of developing COVID-19. They could spread the disease to others even when feeling well, which is why they must stay at home.
Government Guidance: Self-isolation following notification by a school 
Schools have an obligation to notify the DfE and their local Health Protection Team of any confirmed case of Covid-19.  
Pupils, staff and other adults must not come into school if they have been in close contact with someone who tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19).
Anyone told to isolate by NHS Test and Trace or by their public health protection team has a legal obligation to self-isolate.

Pupils who have been sent home from school have been notified to the public health protection team and must self-isolate immediately as they have already been in close contact with someone who tested positive for coronavirus.
The guidance on how to self-isolate is:

· do not leave your home for any reason – if you need food or medicine, order it online or by phone, or ask friends and family to drop it off at your home

· do not have visitors in your home, including friends and family – except for essential care

· try to avoid contact with anyone you live with as much as possible

· any people you live with and any people in your support bubble do not need to self-isolate if you do not have symptoms

The following link will take you to further, more detailed, guidance:
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person
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